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Student Learning Assessment Team (SLAT): 
Meeting Minutes: October 7, 2019 

Time Started: 2:35 pm 

Time Ended: 3:42 pm 

 

Members Present: 

Chip Marcy 
Brian McCallum 
Perla Salazar 
Chris Turpin 

Brandy Unruh 
Bradly Sisk  
Samantha Sanger

Members Absent: 

None 
 

Issues: 

I. Minutes approved as amended.  
 

II. Gen Ed report (Chris):  Only changes made to last year’s processes are that we are only assessing all 
sophomores.  This means policy may need to be changed.  No matter what your major is, if a student is 
graduating from this institution they need to master all these essential skills.  If a department wants to 
look at how sophomore majors are doing for their purposes, they can still do that.   Brian mentioned 
that we as an institution want to move to a guided pathway approach.  This means we should continue 
to look at sophomore majors.  If we don’t identify sophomore majors, we may lose department data.  
We need to be mindful of the policy.  Chip mentioned assessing all sophomores will help give a better 
picture of what our General Education program is doing.  Gen Ed committee will look at what courses 
are being offered, that will continue to assess the essential skills, and which courses need to be replaced 
on a case by case basis due to not being offered.   
 

III. Assessment on the LMS (Brian):  Brian has been meeting with Jamie, Samantha was present during their 
last meeting.  Gen Ed and SLAT needs to send their curriculum maps to Jamie. We will meet every other 
Monday at 2:30 p.m.  to work with Jamie and prepare for the future of assessment through Canvas.   
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IV. Assessment plans tracking/reporting/ look at gen ed (Sam):  Discussed 18-19 GenEd Essential Skills 
Summary file with regards to Gen Ed assessment.    

 
V. Curriculum Assessment Report (Sam):  We need to be able to write a report for the board of trustees 

with our results and analysis.  We need to work on how rubrics are being implemented. 
 
VI. IEA office update:  We are hiring a new person at the dean level.  The president is in full support to re-

staff this office.  In the meantime, this office is being ran by Marc Malone. Sam and Brian are both on 
the hiring committee.  Any suggesting dealing with the hiring process can be sent to Sam or Brian.   

 
VII. New Business:  SLAT has been charged with completing the program review for LASC program.  It will be 

modified from the regular program review since it is such a different program.  The institution is looking 
at math reform and Dev Ed reform talks from KBOR.   

 

Next Meeting: 

The next meeting of this committee will be Monday, October 21, 2019 at 2:30 pm in ACAD1111. 


